








Manager Report November 18th, 2021 

 

 

SANITARY DISTRICT: 

 

We received 13.3” of rainfall in October and the plant received 4.5 million gallons of influent. 

  

The stand and TV have been installed in the Fire Hall meeting room.  I will be getting together with Chief Reckmann 

to receive instructions on how it all works. 

 

This Fall has stormed in fiercely so far. Several power outages and various emergency responses in the past few weeks 

have kept staff in ‘go-mode,’ including the big storm on October 25
th
 when a power pole snapped in half at the end of 

Shingle Mill Lane at 5 am. A special thank you to our plant operator, Matt Gardner, for his assistance before, during, 

and after these recent events to help us keep things running.  

 

We experienced a sewer overflow on November 12
th
 , receiving nearly 5.5” of rainfall in 30 hours.  Oregon DEQ was 

notified 

 

Internet and phone were down at the office on 11/10 and 11/12. Internet will not fully be restored until Tuesday when 

our I.T. tech returns to town and can reconfigure our system. 


